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The twelfth Annual gathering of Hartleyites this year will be held on saturday, 11th November, 2000 with Miss B. Navaratnasingam, long standing teacher of Hartley now residing in Wales, as Chief guest. Many of us were disappointed when she could not  make it in 1998 due to a problem with visa. But now she has become a citizen of United Kingdom she has assured us that she will be glad to be here and meet her many students both in Canada and in USA. WE ARE HOPING THAT THIS EARLY NOTICE TO ALL HARTLEYITES WILL MAKE THEM KEEP THIS SATURDAY FREE AND MAKE THIS NITE A REAL REUNION.

The 11th Anniversary dinner last year was attended by two guests of honour, Dr. M. Sritharan and Dr.A. Somaskanda, both distinguished old boys of Hartley. Dr. Sritharan initiated a project to feed children of schools in Vanni. We have adopted three schools and a detailed report is found in this newsletter. Dr. Somaskandan gave a very humourous speech wich woke up some of those who were dozing aftera sumptuous  meal. He too promised to contribute towards the fund.

The dinner will be held in the Golden Ball room of Eastown. we would very much appreciate if  the members could  book the tickets early. We will not be selling tickets at the gates. But for those who have made a firm booking and are unable to collect the tickets we will keep their tickets at the gates. 

The annual General Meeting will be held  at 6 PM and this will be followed by Dinner and fellowship. Children under 10 years will be free. 

For further information contact the conveners, the President Mr. M.Atputhanathan (416) 439 7696 ; E-mail, atput@interlog.com, Dr. Shanmugavadivel (416) 266 5161 or the secretary Mr. R. Rajeswaran (905) 896 7982; E-mail: kalarajez@yahoo.com

TICKETS CAN BE HAD FROM ANY OF THE ABOVE OFFICIALS OR ANY COMMITTEE MEMBER.

Vanni Project

tc \l1 "Vanni ProjectADVANCE \d7As you all know the Vanni Project was initiated by Dr. Sritharan last year at the annual Hartleyite Nite. This is a project to provide at least one good meal to the students who are undergoing hardships in the Vanni Area. This project is operated by the Human Development Centre(HUDEC)which operates under the Jaffna Bishop, Rv. Thomas Savundaranayagam. The director of the project is Fr. G.C. Jeyakumar. 

Hartley College Past Pupils of Canada and USA, have adopted three schools this year. They are:

Arochiyapuram Tamil Vidyalayam -92 students

Thevankandal GTMS -270 students

Alampil GTMS - 288 students

We have sent the first instalment and the second instalment is due in July. Though some of the members who committed have not send in their contribution, the Association has advanced the money. 

Treasurer, Mr Rajaratnam is appealing to those who have not send in what they committed, to send in early so that he could put back what he has drawn from the general account.

In addition we are appealing to others to contribute to this worthy cause. It is just Cd$10.00 per month for one year. Contact treasurer Mr. Rajaratnam (416 502 1423) or asst. Treasurer Mr Thiruchelvam (416 751 3811).

Join HITCOM and help Hartley

tc \l1 "Join HITCOM and help HartleyADVANCE \d7HITCOM long distance service general Manager. V. Jeyaram has come up with a novel idea to help both Hartleyites and Hartley college. It is worth noting that Jeyaram is a Hartleyite and it is encouraging to see Hartleyites venturing into even long distance telephone service. Any customer brought in by a Hartleyite will earn 10% to Hartley fund. His proposals were analysed by the committee and the committee accepted the proposal.

Just see some of the rates and compare. You will find it difficult to match these: Sri Lanka at 59 cents, UK at 7.5 cents, India at 65 cents etc.  Call 1-877-538-5422 for more details.  

Kalai Vilza - 2000

tc \l1 "Kalai Vilza - 2000ADVANCE \d7This years’ Kalai Vilza was a resounding success mainly in the novelty of items. The chief guest was Mr K. Sivanathan, a distinguished old pupil of Hartley. He held the posts of Director of Education Northern Region, Regional Director for both North and Eastern provinces and also held the post of Registrar of the Jaffna University and was instrumental in organizing the Medical Faculty.

Kalai Vilza was started on time and ended with only fifteen minutes late but the audience were kept spellbound by the varied items . The kids band compered by one of the kids was so good that  though it was planned for 45 minutes, it left people wondering why it could not have gone on for more time. Our congratulations to Mrs Pavatharani Mathivasan. It was so popular that there is a move to reproduce it at the annual Hartleyite nite. The other item that aroused the emotions of everyone was the dance drama titled “Ela kaviam” depicting the heroic struggle for Eelam, produced by students of Mrs Vanaja Sriskantharajah. It should be noted that this programme was arranged by our sister school Methodit Girls High school of Point Pedro as part of the joint activities we had planned for this year.

Another new item was a contribution from our Ottawa division, a comedy titled “Millennium Madness”. Kaviarangam organized by our enthusiastic Doctor and old boy Figarado was produced as a result of popular demand. This time we had only three short dances and they were crisp and of high standard. They were performed by Miss Shala Niruban, Miss Narmatha Tharmaseelan and Miss Lakshaani Kulathungam. 

Credit for all these goes to the meticulous organization of our  energetic secretary Mr Rajesawaran

“Ullathu Ootukal” by Baski

tc \l1 "“Ullathu Ootukal” by BaskiADVANCE \d7The Collection of poems by Mr Balabhaskaran, a distinguished old Hartleyite who  chose a path not quite characteristic of Hartleyite in writingt these  poems depicting life in Jaffna and Canada is one we need to be proud of. What is still praiseworthy is that he decided to donate the proceeds to Hartley College Library fund and to Vanni project.

The ceremony of releasing the “Ullathu Ootukal took place at Sangamam Hall , at Taxido court on 16th of August 2000. Dr Santhikumar, our Editor took the leading part in organization and he gave the welcome speech. President Mr. M. Atputhanathan praised Bhaski for this daring attempt. Dr Victor Figarado gave a good review . The ceremony was held under the Chairmanship of Poet V. Kanthavanam.

Methodist Girls High School Dinner

tc \l1 "Methodist Girls High School DinnerADVANCE \d7Methoddist Girls High School had their annual Dinner. As part of the cooperation between the Hartley and Methodist, they extended the invitation for dinner to all committee members and their spouses. Some of them attended and President M. Atputhanathan gave short speech recalling some juicy moments in the encounter between Hartlyites with their sisters next door. He also gave some advice in  building s sound Association. 

It was gratifying to note that a good number attended and they did not spare any moment in recruiting them as members. Even some old Hartleyites were enrolled as they happened to be  studying there in the lower classes.

The office bearers are:

President ;Mrs. T. Nal Arulanantham (905) 947 0336

Vice President: Mrs T. Sundaralingam (905) 568 3144

Secretary: Subo Sureshkumar

(416) 439 9445

Asst. Secretary: Jasotha Jeyakumar

Treasurer: Maria Jeevakumar

Asst. Treasurer: Susila  Sivanolipavan

Patron: Bavani Sivaramalingam

Committee Members

Thayalini Wijeyathungam

Sutharmini Chelliah

Rahini Thanabalasingam

Vinothini Ravindran

Shanthiya Bhaskaren

Kalaivani Wijeyaratnam

Mehala Anbalagan

We give below an excerpt from Sunday Observer dated June 1999:-

The Methodist Girls school in Point Pedro, founded in 1823 is considered one of the most reputed schools in the Jaffna district.

The first thing that catches ones attention as one enters it is the neat row of cycles, the most popular mode of transport among students in the Jaffna peninsula, lined up in the school grounds.---------

There are currently over 965 students studying general science and around 102 studying chemistry and physics at advance level. However there is an acute shortage of basic laboratory equipment, chemicals and physics apparatus. The school library, modest in size, suffers more or less the same fate. The books which number up to 150 are mostly donations from past pupils and were either second hand or very outdated. According to the Principal of the school Mrs . S. Sundaraisan the staff consists of 44 teachers. Although this number is not cited as inadequate it is pointed out that the school could do with higher grade teachers for subjects such as English and Science.--- 

News from other Branches

tc \l1 "News from other BranchesADVANCE \d7
SYDNEY BRANCH

President : Mr.N. Karunakaran

175 Fitzwilliam Rd.

Toongabbbie NSW 2146

Australia

Tel: 612 9636 9007

Secretary: Mr.V.Sivakumar

Treasurer Mr. V. Skandakumar

VICTORIA BRANCH

President : Mr. S Parameswaran

32 Orchrd St.

Glen Wewerly 3150

Victoria

Australia

e-mail:  parames@yvw.com.au

Secretary: Dr. P. Ravindran

Tel: 613 9561 4841

COLOMBO BRANCH

It was reported that the Annual General meeting of the Colombo branch is expected to be held this week and the rumour goes that Dr. Chinniah may become the next president.

PARENT BODY - POINT PEDRO

Very little news is coming out of Jaffna these days. We have been trying to contact the President Mr. Sivagnasundaram who promised to send us details about the award of scholarships, sports award and also about a statement of our remittances. But up to now we have been unsuccessful. All our faxes have been returned. 

However we got some news from our former secretary Mr. Sivapalan that Mr. Gunaseelan is no more the Principal of Hartley College as he has taken the post of Asst. Director of Education of Vadamaradchy. The present Principal is Mr.M. Sripathy, an old pupil of Hartley College.

NEWS ABOUT HARTLEY FROM POINT PEDRO BRANCH NEWSLETTER

1. University admission in 1999 was 130 out of 197

2. At the Annual Inter House Athletic meet in 1999 Paulpillai House became the champions gaining 325 points and Abraham house became a close second with 310 points.

3. In Soccer at the district competition  the !st eleven became champions and the 2nd eleven became runners up.

TRAGEDY STRIKES HARTLEY STUDENTS

In October 1999 while the students were doing field work in the sea four Hartleyites got drowned. They are S. Ravishankar, B. Pratheepan, P. Kantharvan and S. Sivothaman.

Treasurer Mr. Rajaratnam’s Report

tc \l1 "Treasurer Mr. Rajaratnam’s ReportADVANCE \d7
Ever since the HCPPA Canada was formed Membership was on annual basis. On 13th April 1998, with the dawn of the Tamil New Year, Mr. Sivasothilingam pioneered   by  becoming the first Life member. By the end of the year Life membership was 23. During 1999 enrolment was very active and by the end of the year it totaled 56. At the moment the life membership stands at 80 and our target for this year is 100. We hope more members would join as life members and avoid the hassle of remitting every year $10.00.

Life Membership fees are deposited in TERM DEPOSIT and renewed yearly.

THE LIST AS IT STANDS TODAY

1.Mr.S. Sivasothilingam 905 275 1821

2.Dr. V. Shanthikumar 905 273 6895

3.Mr.S. Sivaramalingam 905 670 5264

4.Mr.B.Dhayananda 905 612 8113

5.Mr. K.Sivanesan 416 298 8497

6.Dr.A.Shanmugavadivel 416 293 0966

7.Mr. V. Eswaranathan 416 756 1575

8.Mr.M. Atputhanathan 416 439 7696

9.Dr. A Somaskanda 716 872 5301

10.Dr.N.Jeyalingam 914 965 6969

11.Mr.K.Rajaratnam 416 502 9463

12. Dr.M.Gajapathy201 784 9696

13.Dr. M.Sreetharan 301 320 6344

14.Mr.S. Sivakumaran 905 305 6160

15.Mr.K.Gnachandran 905 457 4098

16.Mr. V.Navakumar 905 855 0072

17.Mr. K. Jeganathan 416 756 1875

18.Mr.T.Thiruchelvam 416 425 0472

19.Mr.P. Jeevanathan 416 674 0611

20.Dr. D. Alagaratnam 630 985 7285

21.Mr.G.Kuhanesan 905 513 8715

22.Dr. J.C.P.Samuel 607 563 3334

23. Mr. N. Pathmanathan 905 472 9185

24. Dr A Thangarooban 905 770 3350

25Mr.G.S Mahendrakumar416 783 6349

26.Mr. S. Srivamadevan 905 780 9837

27.Dr.R. Mahadevan  805 945 5536

28.Dr.K.Iswara 718 448 4654

29.Dr.S.Balakrishnan 757 460 2545

30.Mr.N.Rabindran 416 752 3878

31.Mr.R.Ganesan 905 201 8288

32.Mr.K.Wijeyathungam 416 282 8693

33.Mr.A.Andy Muthiah 905 792 1628

34.Mr.K.Sivamohan  416 425 3208

35.Mr.B.Paranthaman 416 967 0954

36.Mr.C.J.Kumaradas 416 498 1647

37.Dr.A.Ravindran 705 264 3480

38.Mr.S.Premkumar 905 669 0513

39. Mr.S.Anandan 416 249 0576

40.Mr.K.Vivekananthan 416 752 0537

41.Mr.M.Sritharan 416 293 9163

42.Mr.P.E.Algurajah 416 289 2602

43.Dr.V.J.Figarado905 206 1966

44.Mr.V.Jeyaraman 905 787 0137

45.Mr.S.Nagendrarajah 416 335 4804

47.Mr.K.Rajavarothayam 416 534 8373

 48.Dr. S. Shanthikumar905 785 0483

49.Mr.M.Sivanathan 416 754 7359

50.Mr.S.Gunanayagam408 578 6645

51.Mr.R.Sampanthan 416 741 3143

52.Mr.S.Manivanan416 286 4718

53.Mr.S.Umakanthan 416 614 8278

54.Mr.V.K.Ravindran 781 391 6922

55.Mr.A.Sivakumaran416 752 5183

56. Mr. T. Thayaparan 718 498 7213

57.Mr.R.Jeyaseelan 905 628 0498

58.Mr.S.Sathiamoorthy 416 289 2788

59.Mr.S.Sabapathipillai 416 289 8974

60.Mr.M.Anandakrishnan 416 281 6554

61.Mr.B.Balabhaskaran 416 269 7482

62.Mr.R.Rajeswaran 905 896 7982

63.Mr.K.Ravindranath 416 265 0832

64.Mr.S.Cumarasamy416 332 0992

65.Mrs.M.Pathmanathan416 439 5995

66.Mr.N.Santhirasegaram416 332 0868

67.Mr.S.Santhirasegaram905 738 1457

68.Mr.U.Anton 416 502 1869

69.Mr.M.Wijeyaratnam 416 285 7423

70.Mr.R.Nagaratnam 416 291 2040

71.Mr.S.Narayanasamy 416 979 7900

72.Mr. P. Selvavadivel 416 291 1528

73. Mr.S.Sivarajah 416 287 7903

74.Mr.K.Sivanathan 905 803 0685

75.Mr.R Kirubarajan416 502 1423

76.Mr.S.Thayaparan 905 803 0685

77.Mr.A.Subramaniam 416 492 5318

78.Mr.S.Krishnalingam416 963 8591

79.Mr.V.Sakthivel 416 283 9702

80.Mr.N.Sivapalan 416 746 0307

News from HCPPA Canada

tc \l1 "News from HCPPA CanadaADVANCE \d7
ANNUAL PICNIC

Annual picnic which is a time of get together of families was held this time at a beautiful location on the shores of Oshawa lake on 29th of July. The climate was very good though it threatened to rain. Members started coming round by afternoon and there was a good crowd. Variety of children’s games, tug of war, cricket match slipper race etc. kept the participants  occupied. There were plenty of food and some members and children made use of the swimming facilities available in the lake. All these were due to the careful planning by our vice president Mr. Ponnuchamy. We give a “Big thank you” to him.

CRICKET MATCH- STOP PRESS

Just before this Newsletter was going in for printing, we got the news that the postponed annual Cricket encounter between Hartley and Hindu college was held today and that Hartley won by one run for loss of no wicket. We will fill you with more news at our next newsletter.

Hartley College Library Fund

tc \l1 "Hartley College Library FundADVANCE \d7I am sure that every member is aware that the age old Hartley Library was burnt down with thousands of books and manuscripts. We sent every one a letter regarding this. We would like to repeat that the Library has been re built but bare as there are scarcely  any books. There is not even the necessary books for the academic work. Students and teachers are forced to depend on burrowed books and notes for their day to day activities

HCPPA made a commitment to put enough money in a savings deposit so that this money will generate at least SR 100 000 an year to purchase books and equipment. For this we need at least about Cd $ 22 000. We are not sending the principal as we know the situation in Jaffna is still fluid.

Our fund now stands at about Cd$5 000 with the latest contribution of US $1000 from Dr. M. Sritharan of USA who you will remember was our chief guest at our Dinner last year and who initiated a humanitarian project(Vanni Project) which we are carrying on now.

PLEASE CONTRIBUTE GENEROUSLY. DO NOT WAIT FOR REMINDERS. THINK OF THE COLLEGE THAT  MADE YOU WHAT YOU ARE TODAY.

Editorial

tc \l1 "EditorialADVANCE \d7We Hartleyites should be grateful for that institution for giving all of us not only a great education but also a special  character. Unlike big Urban schools Hartley served  a rural community made up of subsistence farmers  and  middle class white collar workers most of whom could not have afforded an education in prestigious schools

Just imagine where most of us would be if not for Hartley and its devoted teachers..Therefore it is nothing but fair that we do not forget those now studying without even the basic necessities such as books, laboratory and even a good square meal . That is why we urge everyone of you who is reading this newsletter to see whether you cannot put by just $10.00 per month towards the feeding program for Vanni pupils most of whom were displaced from Jaffna We want you to contribute at least $100.00 to feed these children per year.

The other project we want you to consider is the Library project .We know that some of you might be thinking that we are asking too much. Just pause and think how even a few dollars will make a big difference in Jaffna.

We apologize for any mistakes that might have crept in inadvertently.

     ****************

M.Atputhanathan filling in for Editor Dr. Shanthikumar who is away on UN mission for few months.

